

NEWSLETTER-FEBRUARY 2020

As the temperature continued to remain cool and winter still lingered in the air, we at Royal Oaks World School slipped into the month of February 2020.

1. <u>Annual Day- 1st February 2020</u> - The highlight of this month was our Annual Day which was held on 1st February 2020 on our School grounds.

The theme was "My Beautiful India" and while our children celebrated in song & dance, the uniqueness and beauty of our motherland, they also learnt within the classroom, that though we are many, we are still one.

This was truly a reiteration of the words which they say in the National Pledge every morning at the morning assembly- "I love my country and I am proud of its rich and varied heritage".

Thank you once again parents for your immense support in all that we do. I am happy to tell you that no academic and teaching time was lost during our rehearsals. Teachers continued to forge ahead with teaching and learning in the classrooms, as academics and studies are at the core of everything we do.

2. <u>15th February 2020 – "How to Answer My Adolescent Child's Questions"- Interactive Seminar</u>

Royal Oaks World School continues to work closely with its parent community in providing the very best outcome for every child.

This seminar conducted by Dr Nidhie Navander, Child Psychologist & Therapist, dealt with the needs, support systems, fears & uncertainties of all children as they enter the years of puberty and adolescence.

Both parents and facilitator, as well as school, agreed that the way to go forward during this crucial and developmental phase of a child's life, was with frankness, openness and honesty.

3. 18th February 2020 – Annual Art & Craft and Science Exhibition-

Our Annual Art & Craft competition, Best out of Waste competition as well as Science Exhibition was held with great enthusiasm and One hundred percent participation.

Children's display of jewellery, Tie & Dye fabric, Origami, paintings, drawings and other craft items were all on display.

The Science exhibition ranged in models from erupting volcanoes, desalinisation of water plants, the eclipses, farming and agriculture and various Robots to name just a few.

Also on display were the Music Club, the Dance Club, the Life Skills Club, and the Fashion & Designing Club which brought great personality and a unique flavour to the day.

It was such a proud moment to observe our children share and communicate their thoughts & ideas, their learning and the understanding of their own creative and scientific work.

Once again we thank every single parent who turned up in huge numbers to support, appreciate and praise our children.

4. 29th February 2020 – Pre-Primary Art & Craft, Science Exhibition and Kids Carnival

Following in the footsteps of their seniors, our Pre-Primary section put out a stunning display of their creative, artistic and scientific work.

We know that so many of you who attended this exhibition were delighted with the children's work and their remarkable abilities.

Every little item from paper clowns, to lanterns, to flowers, drawings, paintings was the careful effort of each little child's talent.

You would have by now received the final segment of the syllabus for the month of March as well as Learning Outcomes for the month of February. This will help you guide your child plan a daily study schedule during the next few weeks as we draw nearer to the examinations.

You are advised to ensure that your child gets adequate rest as well as time for recreation.

A healthy diet ensures that your child has steady levels of energy and physical stamina.

Examination and testing are an inevitable part of student life. However, it is our responsibility, both at home and school to ensure that our children develop the correct tools and skills as well as a stress free attitude during this challenge. They need all our support, encouragement and most importantly - time. Examinations begin on the 1st of April 2020. Please continue to refer to the Yearly Planner for our schedules and working days.

School will remain closed on

• Tuesday 10th March 2020 - Holi

• Saturday 14th March 2020 - Non-working Saturday

• Wednesday 25th March 2020 - Gudi Padwa

Saturdays 21^{st} & 28^{th} March will be working days as per the Yearly Planner.

May I take this opportunity to remind you that our children are our most precious gift. Royal Oaks World School is looking forward to working closely with you for the benefit and progress of the children in our care.

Please visit our school website for latest information and images- www.royaloaks.in

Follow us on Facebook - ROWS Aurangabad

Follow us on **Instagram** – **royaloaksworldschool**

Admissions to Royal Oaks World School are open for Toddlers to Class 8 on all days between 8:00 am and 5:00 pm.

PRINCIPAL

Royal Oaks World School

With all good wishes